

### UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY Region 1

## 5 Post Office Square, Suite 100 Boston, MA 02109-3912

#### **SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL**

February 21, 2023

Daniella Lopez
Air Bureau
Attainment Planning and Standards
Connecticut Department of Energy & Environmental Protection (DEEP)
79 Elm Street
Hartford, CT 06106-5127
Daniella.Lopez@ct.gov

Dear Ms. Lopez:

Thank you for the opportunity to review the draft of Connecticut DEEP's "PM<sub>2.5</sub> Maintenance Plan for New Haven and Fairfield Counties."

We have reviewed the draft Maintenance Plan and you will find the Agency's comments in the enclosure. If you have any questions on these comments, please contact Eric Rackauskas at (617) 918-1628.

Sincerely,

Eric Wortman, Acting Manager Air Quality Branch

Enclosure

#### **Enclosure**

# EPA Comments on Connecticut's 2023 Draft "PM<sub>2.5</sub> Maintenance Plan for New Haven and Fairfield Counties"

- 1. On page 11 (Figures 2-1 and 2-2), the overall trendlines of the design values for all sites show a clear decrease since 2002, but there appears to have been a slight increase for 2019-2022. Connecticut DEEP could consider adding an explanation for this increase in monitor readings, and how this increase will not affect the State recording any monitor or design value violations.
- 2. The Plan's monitor and design value graphs are missing data for the Waterbury monitor for 2018. It would be useful for the public for Connecticut DEEP to include an explanation for why there is no data for this year for this monitor.
- 3. In addition to the graphs included in page 11, EPA suggests Connecticut DEEP include tables of the numbers and data used to generate the graphs.